
 

Di & Thomas, Low House – April 2017 

Why did you decide on hiring a planner? 

We didn’t set out intending to hire a planner.  After we had spoken to Annabel initially, we thought 

about whether the help that Weddings by Annabel could offer would be a good investment for some 

of the budget and decided that it was. 

  

Why did you choose Annabel? 

We initially made contact with Annabel while looking at options for venues for a large wedding in 

North Cumbria.  Even though the venue is not one that Weddings by Annabel represented, Annabel 

offered us a list of recommended suppliers that she works with.  We now live in Henley in 

Oxfordshire, which makes meeting suppliers locally really difficult, so a list of recommended 

suppliers was an amazing place to start for our research.  Curious about what else Weddings by 

Annabel might be able to do to help, we talked to Annabel about the planning process and ended up 

booking the “On the Day Assistance” package. 

  

How did Annabel help in the lead up? 

Annabel helped in a number of practical ways: speaking to suppliers for us and letting them know 

she was on board on the day; providing us with extremely detailed planning and budgeting tools to 

keep us on track; acting as a sounding board for some of our ideas; helping us to refine and polish 

elements we were struggling with and challenging us to think about parts of the days that hadn’t yet 

been given much thought.  More than that, though, Annabel was a huge moral support – calm and 

reassuring throughout - and reminded us that (now more than ever) a sense of humour and 

perspective were very important! 

  

What effect did having a planner have on your enjoyment of the day? 

We did not feel that an off-the-shelf hotel wedding package was the right thing for us.  Organising 

our wedding involved turning a very beautiful blank canvas into a fully functioning wedding venue 

for 140 guests from the UK and Denmark, which would allow us to get married outside in April, have 

our dog in attendance for the ceremony and involve as many homemade elements as 

possible.  Looking back at it now, the scale of the project was huge.  Pulling so many elements 

together meant there was a risk that Thomas and I would be distracted on the day making sure that it 

all went as we had planned, or that a family member would end up doing that for us.  It was a great 

relief having someone there who could focus on making the day run as smoothly as possible.  In the 



final run up to the day, we had several calls with Annabel where we ran through the plan, updates 

and who was involved at each stage.  Annabel arrived the day before for a final handover while we 

were setting up and on the day she was in charge of everything.  I imagine that there are a million 

things that Annabel did on the day to make sure it all went off to plan, but all I remember is her 

smiling and telling us everything was in hand.  The result of all our work is that the day was 

absolutely perfect for us.    

  

Would you recommend a planner to others? 

Definitely.  We found that there’s a level of involvement and a package that can be tailored to suit 

everyone.  

  

Would you recommend Weddings by Annabel? 

We would recommend Weddings by Annabel without hesitation.  Annabel is both lovely and 

ruthlessly efficient.  We cannot really explain how grateful we are to her for the part that she played 

in making sure that our day was just perfect for us. 

  

 

 


